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School Captains and Prefect Induction 

Students from Years 10 and 11 were invited to apply for our school captain and prefect positions early last term. 

Students were required to submit a written application and spoke to their peers and teachers about why they 

would be a successful student leader at Newcastle High School. All staff and students from Years 10 and 11 voted 

late last term. Students were notified if they were successful in gaining a position on the leadership team and then 

on Thursday 12 October we held our 2017/18 school captain and prefect induction assembly, where the school 

captains and vice captains were announced. I would like to congratulate all of the students that applied for a 

leadership position, it can be quite daunting speaking in front of your peers and all staff, however, all students 

spoke with confidence and put forward a great case as to why they should be a student leader. 

Congratulations to David Fotu and Natalie Cox who were elected as school captains for 2017/18 and James Carter 

and Anastasia Sager as vice captains. All four students have a history of leadership in the school and I have great 

confidence that David, Natalie, James and Anastasia will be outstanding role models to the school community. I 

look forward to working with them to continually improve the school and ensure student voice is part of the 

decisions made at Newcastle High School. 

Congratulations to the following students who have been elected as school prefects for 2017/18: 

 

October 2017 

Parkway Edition No. 08 

Parkway Edition No.08 - October 2017 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

Year 10 Year 11 

Jack Crawford Camron Alley 

Charis Egglestone Jacqueline Flood 

Molly Hersee Zyleaca Kennedy 

Katherine Hooper Macie Lamont 

Patrick Johansen Cameron Milford 

Jack Piper Lucy Neilson-Spitzer 

Madyson Sattler Andrew Phillips 

Robert Stanley Sydney Samra 
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Being elected to the school leadership team, indicates that the school community believes that each person has the 

personal attributes to work hard and represent the school in a positive manner. Congratulations to all students in 

our newly elected leadership team, I look forward to working with them over the next twelve months. 

School-Based Trainee of the year 

Congratulations to Zyleaca Kennedy who was awarded the Novaskill school-based trainee of the year award on 

Wednesday 11 October at Souths Leagues Club. Zyleaca is completing a Certificate II in Business Services and is 

completing this in the Novaskill office. I was lucky enough to attend the awards ceremony where they spoke about 

Zyleaca’s commitment to learn and improve, her outstanding initiative and proactive approach in helping others. 

These attributes came as no surprise to the staff at Newcastle High School and we are extremely proud of Zyleaca’s 

achievement. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
University of Arts, London visit to Newcastle High School 

On Monday 28 February 2018, we will be hosting the University of Arts London as they use our school to interview 

potential students from across Australia. The University contacted the school through the NSW Education 

Standards Authority (NESA) as they have been impressed with the quality of work being produced at Newcastle 

High School particularly in the Arts. There will be more information about this visit towards the end of the term and 

the beginning of next term.  

Good luck Year 12 

On Monday 16 October, our Year 12 cohort will sit their first HSC examination. On behalf of the school community I 

would like to wish them all the best with the upcoming exams. The last week of Term 3 was action packed with a 

number of events to signify the end of Year 12’s schooling. There are a number of photos in this edition of The 

Parkway that will give you a glimpse of these events. It was great to see so many students and staff working hard 

across the holidays in preparation for the exams. I would really like to thank all of the staff who teach Year 12 as 

they go above and beyond to assist students and help them fulfil their potential across all subjects. 

 
 
Thank you, 

 

Nathan Towney 

Principal 
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Key Dates 
Term 4   

Week 1 
9 October 
13 October 

P&C Meeting 
The Parkway #8 

Week 2 16-20 October HSC Examinations 

Week 3 
23-27 October 
23-27 October 
24 October 

HSC Examinations 
Year 11 Hospitality Work placement 
Year 5 Taster Lessons 

Week 4 
30 October - 3 November 
1 November 
1 November 

HSC Examinations 
Year 5 Taster Lessons 
Primary GATS Enrichment 

Week 5 
6-10 November 
6-10 November 
10 November 

Year 10 (EC) Hospitality Workplacement 
HSC Examinations 
The Parkway #9 

Week 6 

13 November 
13 November 
15 November 
16 November 

P & C Meeting 
Remembrance Day Assembly 
7Up Transition Program 
Year 6 Aboriginal Students tour and morning tea 

Week 7 
21 November 
22 November 

Year 5 Sports Gala Day 
7Up Transition Program 

Week 8 29 November 7Up Transition Program 

Week 9 

5 December 
8 December 
8 December 

Year 6 Orientation Day 
The Parkway #10 
Hamilton South Public School, Presentation Day—
Main Hall. 

Week 10 

11 December 
12 December 
14 December 
15 December 
15 December 

P & C Meeting 
Presentation Night 
HSC Results 
End of term for students 
ATAR Morning Tea 
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'Make Some Noise' is back with a bang 

In Week 8 this term our Creative and Performing Arts Faculty, along with our wonderful partner primary schools, 

will join creative forces. In a spectacular celebration of the performing arts in public education, we will put on a 

fabulous showcase of outstanding student work.  

Performances will feature items across each discipline of Dance, Drama and Music from Kindergarten to HSC level.  

The beautiful Newcastle City Hall as the venue will ensure fantastic sound and a professional performing 

atmosphere. 

Be there on November 30 for a 6pm start. 

Tickets are $15 and will be available via Eventbrite in Week 5. 

Students from the primary schools of Hamilton South, Hamilton, Carrington, Stockton, Merewether, Newcastle 

East, The Junction and Fern Bay will be bringing their best dancers, singers and actors to the stage to perform with 

our own most talented students.  

Our experienced and skilled Creative and Performing Arts teaching staff are working hard with our feature artists in 

preparation for this wonderful event. 

Stay tuned to the CAPA Facebook page for all of the latest information and news. 

Grab your tickets fast as the gig was sold out last time. 

Lets make some noise! 

J. Robinson—Head Teacher  

CAPA Report 
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Year 12, what an amazing final week we had last term. It commenced with the traditional Newcastle High School 

‘clap out’ where I believe the realisation of the finality of schooling hit home with many. I know for the majority of 

you, that it almost felt surreal that you reached this remarkable milestone – the completion of thirteen years of 

school education. 

Your sadness quickly turned in to a celebration, with the formal at Merewether Surfhouse. I was astounded at the 

transformation of school students into glamourous young ladies and incredibly handsome young men. So much so, 

that not even our Principal recognised some of you. The only element to outdo all your efforts with your outfits, 

make-up and hair was your behaviour. Your exemplary conduct, sense of togetherness and mutual admiration was 

something to behold. Something I know that your year advisors Mrs Hines and Mr Hewitt were exceptionally proud 

of. 

I certainly meant it when I said at your graduation assembly that it had been an absolute pleasure and honour to 

have had the opportunity to be your Deputy Principal. Even if it was for only two terms, they have been two of the 

most enjoyable and rewarding terms of my teaching career. For that, I say thank you. 

On behalf of the Newcastle High School community, I would like to wish you every success in your upcoming Higher 

School Certificate examinations. The concentrated and focused efforts that you put in during this examination 

period will certainly pay dividends.  

Good luck Year 12 and best wishes!! 

Mrs Dooley 

Deputy Principal 8, 10 & 12 

 

Year 12 Report 
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Year 12 ‘Clap Out’ 
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Year 12, 2017. 
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Sponsored Award Recipients 

 

Year 12 Graduation—Award Recipients 

 SPONSORED AWARDS & CRITERION  STUDENT NAME  

Mrs M Whiley Memorial Prize. Awarded to 2016 DUX of both the NHS & CHC 
Sites.  
(ATAR result – 2016 cohort)        

Madeline King  

Laura Eaton Memorial Prize for Academic Excellence 
Awarded to 2016 DUX (ATAR result – 2016 cohort)  

Sharni Stephen  

Newcastle Boys High School OBA – Colin Keys Dux Award (2016 DUX)  Sharni Stephen  

Newcastle Boys High School OBA - Dr Alan Knott Scholarship 
Awarded for Academic Excellence  

Patrick Langlois  

University of Newcastle 2017 Scholarship Award  Lyndsey Terry  

Newcastle Girls High School Ex-Students’ Union Prize 

Awarded to 2016 DUX Runner-Up  

Christian Atkinson  

Mrs Dora Woollet-Ewers Prize. Awarded to 2016/17 Vice Captains  Patrick Langlois  
Regina Kamanda  

Newcastle Girls High School Ex-Students’ Union Prize 
Awarded to 2016/17 School Captains  

Zackery Aislabie 
Madeline Bailey  

Central to Hunter Ex-Students’ Association Award 
Awarded for Consistent Achievement  

Rachael Workman 
Manolis Papaspiropoulos  

Newcastle Boys High School OBA – Caesar Smith Award 
Awarded for Creative Writing  

Lyndsey Terry  

Newcastle Boys High School OBA - Roy Davis Award 
Awarded for contributions to the School Community & Service  

Madeline Bailey  

Newcastle Boys High School OBA – President’s Prize 
Awarded for Excellence in Studies in Law (eg. Legal/Business Studies/M-Trial)  

Shelbi Hunt  

Caltex Best All Rounder  Patrick Langlois  

Robert John Grierson Prize 
Awarded for Academic and Sporting Ability  

Patrick Langlois  

The Kerridge Family Prize 
Awarded for Scholarship, Sportsmanship & Citizenship  

Siobhan Daley  

Reuben F Scarf Foundation Award for Commitment  Tia Ciarrocchi  

Sharon Claydon MP 
Community Spirit and Leadership Award  

Angelique Gil  

‘silverchair’ Award for Music  Ayla Kaan  

Joan Grierson/Derkenne Prize 
Awarded for Excellence in Drama & Public Speaking  

Ollie Ashton  
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Sport Award Recipients. 
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Year 12 Graduation—Award Recipients 

 SPONSORED AWARDS & CRITERION  STUDENT NAME  

Excellence in Contribution to the Arts Prize  Taylan Bragg  

Fuchs Foundation Award 
Excellence in Fine Arts  

Leo Hamilton  

Elva Copp Memorial Prize for Modern Languages  Owen Baird-Peddie  

The Greek Community of Newcastle Prize for Ancient History  Sarah Alford  

The Greek Community of Newcastle Award 
Awarded for Consistent Achievement  

Manolis Papaspiropoulos  

Nguraki Award 

Awarded to a Year 12 Aboriginal Student for Academic Achievement  

Joanne Costigan  

Wiyakaanmaroong Award 

Awarded to a Year 12 Aboriginal student for Consistent Achievement  

Kate Cooper  

The Australian Defence Force Long Tan Awards 

Awarded by ADF for Leadership & Teamwork  

Lyndal Mountfort  

SPORT AWARD STUDENT NAME 

Sport Award of Merit—Netball , Hunter Region Representative Abbie Gray 

All Rounder Award Five or More Sports Abbie Gray 

Sport Award of Merit—Golf, Hunter Region Representative Luke Ferrier 

All Rounder Award Five or More Sports Luke Ferrier 

Sport Award of Merit—Football, Hunter Region Representative Patrick Langlois 

Sport Award of Excellence—Open Boys Football Luke Ferrier 

Sport Award of Excellence—Open Boys Football Matthew Field 

Sport Award of Excellence—Open Boys Football Jasper Kennelly 

Sport Award of Excellence—Open Boys Football Patrick Langlois 

Sport Award of Excellence—Open Boys Football Manolis Papaspiropoulos 

Sportsman of the Year  Patrick Langlois 

Sportswoman of the Year Abbie Gray 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwi34ayukeXWAhUCNbwKHV0kDq0QjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Ffr.fotolia.com%2Ftag%2Fcongratulations&psig=AOvVaw2F3K36Fcn6Rzo2tU0b6Xuu&ust=1507693277771208
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HSC Courses offered in 2017. First in Course Recipients. 

 

 

Year 12 Graduation—Award Recipients 

STUDENT NAME COURSE 

Sarah Alford Ancient History 

Ollie Ashton Drama 

Chloe Bear Japanese 

Taylan Bragg Music 1 

Tia Ciarrocchi Chemistry 

Teigan  Cotterill Food Technology  

English (Standard) 

Joshua Dare Industrial Technology 

Jack Goodwin Mathematics General 1 

Nathan Humphrey Software Design and Development 

Shelbi Hunt Legal Studies 

Ayla Kaan Visual Arts 

Benjamin Langan Sport, Lifestyle and Recreational Studies 

Patrick Langlois Engineering Studies 

Mathematics and Mathematics Extension 1 

Personal Development, Health and Physical Education  

Physics  

Gizelle McKinnon Society and Culture 

Mikaela McMahon English Extension 1 

Samuel Milton Special Education Award (Support) 

Lyndal Mountfort Community and Family Studies 

Samara Nicholls English Studies 

Manolis Papaspiropoulos Business Studies and Modern History 

Lyndsey Terry Mathematics Extension 2, English Extension 2 and     

English (Advanced) 

Emma Van Der Kallen Biology and Senior Science 

Rachael Workman Mathematics General 2 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=0ahUKEwjKs_PDluXWAhVKy7wKHeNnCcIQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.shutterstock.com%2Fsearch%2Fwell-done&psig=AOvVaw0Hcyrd_ARl_5Z3Q-1qr-EF&ust=1507694645873095
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NSW SCHOOL VACCINATION PROGRAM 2017 

School vaccination clinics continued into Term 4 on Thursday 12th October. 

WHAT IF MY CHILD HAS MISSED A VACCINE 

If your child has missed any vaccinations they will be offered any missed doses at the next clinic at their school.   

WHAT IF MY CHILD HAS NOT RECEIVED ALL HPV VACCINES BEFORE THE END OF 2017? 

Any Year 7 student with missed doses of HPV vaccine can be caught up in 2018. 

ADDITIONALLY:  

Any 2017 Year 8 student who commenced HPV vaccination while in Year 7 and are yet to finish the course of 

HPV (and who has not received any from their local doctor) can still receive this at the next clinic at their school. 

Any Year 11 or 12 student who returned a signed consent card for Meningococcal ACWY vaccine and did not 

receive this in Term 2 (and who has not received it from their local doctor) can still receive this at the next clinic 

at their school. 

Please note: 

As of July 2017 any student who has missed school program vaccines or any childhood vaccines can now      

receive these vaccines from their local doctor. For more information please refer to 

www.immunise.health.gov.au and click on “National immunisation program – expansion”.  

Don’t forget a Record of Vaccination is given to each student for each vaccination. Parents/guardians should   

ensure that this record is kept for future reference and should not assume that their child has been vaccinated if 

they do not receive this Record of Vaccination.   

Any questions, visit the NSW Ministry of Health website at: 

http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/schoolvaccination.aspx  

 

School Vaccination Information 

http://www.immunise.health.gov.au
http://www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation/Pages/schoolvaccination.aspx
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2018 EDUCATIONAL SCHOLARSHIPS 

The Mentor Support Network is receiving applications for 2018 educational scholarships between 

21 August and 20 October. 

APPLY NOW! 

http://www.mentorsupportnetwork.com.au/ 

 
Each year, for determined students who are experiencing financial hardship, educational 

scholarships of up to $3,000 each are offered. 

Our educational scholarships are designed to assist eligible students aged 15 years and over to 

reach their full potential in terms of their individual educational goals. They are granted to 

students who demonstrate the drive and determination to achieve educational goals, are 

experiencing a level of hardship and/or financial need, and have a strong support network. 

Educational scholarships are not necessarily awarded because of academic achievement to date, 

but rather because of a student’s demonstrated desire to achieve educational goals despite 

adversity. 

Educational scholarships are offered for one year and valued at up to $3000. All payments to the 

student are made on submission of receipts or invoices. 

Applicants are selected for interviews in November with candidates notified of the outcome 

before the end of the year. 

Each February students officially receive their awards at our scholarships presentation ceremony. 

The event is attended by the students’ family, friends and supporters as well as Mentor Support 

Network partners and members. 

All Newcastle High School student applicants must be supported by Newcastle High School 

as a Mentor Support Network member organisation. 

 

See Mrs Hine in the Careers office for further information. 
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NEWCASTLE HIGH SCHOOL 

 

 

 

Parkway Avenue, Hamilton 2303 

Telephone:  (02) 4969 3177 

Facsimile:  (02) 4961 2912 

 

e-mail:  newcastle-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website:  www.newcastle-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 
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